
Our ref. . F4.96107/CCH/LH 

Chris fames 
Chief Executive 
The Haemophilia Society 
Peter ham House 
7a Hatton arden 

London 
ECIN 8JB 

Dear Mr James 

Thank you for your letter of 13 August 2007, which I received on 15 August 2007 with 
regard to Mark Ward- I am sorry to learn of Mr Ward's experiences at the Royal Free 
Hospital. 

The investigation into Mr Ward's concerns has been coordinated by Mrs Lynn Hill, 
general manager, cancer & clinical haematology directorate and is now complete, As 

part of the investigation carried out information has been received from Professor 
GRO-D ', chair of the Haemophilia Centre, and Or Sanjay 8hagani, 

consultant 
in infectious diseases/HlV medicine. 

The issues Mr Ward has raised have been taken very seriously and have been 
thoroughly investigated and I am now able to respond. 

i

s 

I understand that Professor ;-.--GRO-D ; met with Mr Ward some months ago and 
tried to explain the reason for the delay in informing him he had been cleared of 
hepatitis C. However 

r-I.em.happy to provide further explanation and apology for this 
error. Professor ;-.-.-.GRO_D has reported that Mr Ward has been a patient of the 
Haemophilia Centre for 

many 

years and was regularly followed. up by them in respect 
to his haemophilia and also in consultation with other specialities in relation to his 
chronic hepatitis C infection. 

With regard to his hepatitis C infection his HCV genome equivalent level on 14 July 
1999 was 41 x 106 and levels before and after that date were similar, Between 2001 
and 2004 Mr Ward was living in Birmingham and was seen by the Haemophilia 
Centre there. When he returned to the Royal Free Haemophilia Centre in 2004 we 
repeated his HCV RNA on 13 April 2004 and it was 15,000 lulmi indicating chronic 
ongoing infection. 

Mr Ward was later admitted as an'in patient under Dr Margaret Johnson during May 
2005 and a sample was taken for HCV status in which RNA was not detected. After 
discharge Mr Ward was closely followed up in the Ian Charleson Day Centre, having 
had 9 separate appointments between 15 July 2005 and 7 December 2005. 
Regretfully, the fact that Mr Ward had spontaneously cleared Hepatitis C was not 
noted or commented on at any of these visits and falls below the standard of care we 

aim to give our patients. 
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